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Letters to the Editor
I’ll let you know.
	 William’s OFA will be back by 
then, too -- I’ll send the results for 
your breeding records.  

- Lee

Wonderful write-ups, and 
beautiful pictures in the jour-

nal. The Boykin is the picture of all 
that is beauty, with the form, color, 
and those beautiful eyes, and ears. 
Thank you for the work you put 
into your journals. Also, at the end 
where you sign off, I want to tell 
you your words remind me of my 
mother who always said that to me 
“.Bloom where God plants you.” So 
true. I have tried to use that method 
and at times very hard, but it did my 
heart good seeing you write that, 
and the memory of my little mother 
came into me. Thank you.   

- Ella

Pat does it again!  Thank you 
for yet another great issue, 

friend!  I always learn something 
and ALWAYS love looking at the 
pictures of all the other gorgeous 
Boykins that grace your pages.  Fish-
er makes one heck of a cover boy!  
The look on his face is incredible.  I 
hope you framed it!  Congrats on the 
successful transfer of your boarding 
kennel equipment to your very own 
“Dawg” shed.  That was so smart of 
you to keep those items to simplify 
all the work you must do for your 
own brood.  I don’t know how in the 
world you do it.  Yes I do—God’s got 
your back ;)  
	 Also, please thank Sharon for 
her lovely letter to the editor.  I’m 
grateful that she enjoyed reading 
how we tackled Otis’ allergies!
	 Have a wonderful summer, 
Pat, and many blessings to you!!!!!  

- Magda

Another great issue! I really 
enjoyed the article on a dogs 

purpose; this should be required 
reading for everyone!  

- Julie 

What happy faces! Congrats 
on the Dawg Shed and im-

provements!  You needed a really, 
really good spring.
	 Loved the article about vac-
cinations -- William will be titered 
next fall -- should be fine. His Gold-
en sister Halley has been titred since 
2010 - all is well. And the follow-
up article about neutering -- well 
done!!
	 Folks here are clueless about 
properly grooming a Boykin -- sub-
ject for a future article? Please? I 
need the info, too. Doing as little as 
I can, so I don’t fool too much with 

his lovely front and head.
	 I’m still feeding Castor & Pol-
lux, but watching carefully since 
they merged with Merrick. Also 
feeding Evangers, especially to in-
troduce new protein sources now 
and again,  and they have the best 
canned food out there, I think.
	 So - my good news - Hollow 
Creek’s William and littermate Hol-
low Creek’s Colt will finally meet 
again the first week in September 
at Barkwells in the Henderson/
Asheville area of NC the first week 
in September. I’ll be curious to see 
the difference in the boys since Colt 
was neutered at about 6 months 
and William is intact. William will 
be in full coat, Colt will be summer 
shaved. I know they’ll both have a 
great reunion. Will take lots of pix 
and send them on.
	 Thanks for the invite to visit 
-- i know you love all your babies -- 

Hollow Creek Kennel pups....all eyes on mom!
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Of ce Manager’s Comments:

Greetings:

I would like to introduce myself.  My name is Karen Graham and I have succeeded Lisa Perry as CERF’s 
Offi ce Manager.  I recently graduated from Purdue with a BS in Organizational Leadership and Supervision, but 
assumed responsibility as the manager in January of 2004.  I will work very hard to maintain the high standards 
that were set before I accepted this position.  CERF has had a transitional year and our goal is to provide you 
with excellent service now and in the future.

Two other people have joined the offi ce or changed positions.  Dr. Sheryl Krohne, our ACVO Liaison has now 
assumed the CERF offi ce director’s role as well, replacing Dr. Dan Hogan.  Dr. Hogan is still around serving 
as secretary to our board of directors.  Shelly Dyrek came on board as the registration clerk just over a year ago 
and is a great asset to CERF.  There have been several changes at CERF over the past year and a half which has 
caused a delay in publishing our semi-annual newsletter.  One change involved moving the home offi ce of the 
Veterinary Medical DataBase (VMDB, our parent organization) to the University of Illinois.  CERF’s home 
offi ce remains at Purdue University and has made changes to accommodate the separation of the two.  

Other changes involving CERF include purchasing and installing new equipment.  We have updated our 
computers and purchased a new scanner to scan the research forms we receive from the ACVO Diplomates.  
We have kept our computer support staff extremely busy with installing the new equipment and transferring 
all the data.  These computer upgrades and server problems have put CERF behind schedule in fi lling requests 
for memberships and breed reports. I want to thank all of you for being so very understanding during this time 
of transition. Thanks to the staff at CERF and VMDB and their diligence, we will be able to provide reports to 
breed club members, as well as fi lling other requests for reports, in a more timely fashion in 2006.
 

Pups due early Fall for 
November-December delivery.

C/O HOLLOW CREEK KENNEL

1018 ASBILL COURT

LEESVILLE, SC 29070

HTTP://BOYKIN SPANIELSFOREVER .COM
BOYKINS FOREVER@AOL.COM

BOYKIN SPANIELS FOREVER
QUARTERLY JOURNAL

PUBLICATION FOUNDED BY PATRICIA L. WATTS, 2006

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE BOYKIN SPANIEL
CLUB AND BREEDER’S ASSOCIATION

AKC PARENT CLUB OF THE BOYKIN SPANIEL

Web Links:
American Kennel Club - www.akc.org • Boykin Spaniel Rescue - www.boykinrescue.org 

OFA - www.offa.org • CERF - http://www.vmdb.org/cerf.html

Boykin
Rescue
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http://dannyodriscoll.com

Tuckered Out by Danny O’Driscoll
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